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(Washington, D.C. - March 4, 2004) Engine manufacturers are on target to introduce
new cleaner diesel engines in 2007, according to an EPA report on progress toward
meeting new diesel engine standards that go into effect in three years. 

"EPA’s clean diesel standards are an important reason Americans can expect air quality
to continue to improve in the years ahead," said EPA Assistant Administrator for Air and
Radiation Jeff Holmstead. "We’re pleased with the progress made in developing new
engines for 2007 because clean engines – in combination with the clean low-sulfur
diesel fuel – will help us meet the goals of the Clean Air Act and further protect public
health and the environment." 

Once the 2007 program is fully implemented, 2.6 million tons of smog-causing nitrogen
oxide (NOx) emissions will be reduced each year. Soot or particulate matter (PM) will
be reduced by 110,000 tons a year. An estimated 8,300 premature deaths; 5,500 cases
of chronic bronchitis and 17,600 cases of acute bronchitis in children will also be
prevented annually. It is also estimated to help avoid more than 360,000 asthma
attacks and 386,000 cases of respiratory symptoms in asthmatic children every year. In
addition, 1.5 million lost work days; 7,100 hospital visits and 2,400 emergency room
visits for asthma will be prevented.

EPA met with nearly 30 companies over the last year and a half to compile its extensive
review of the progress by industry to develop clean diesel technologies on time for
2007. The report documents work from a wide variety of public and private sources to
reach its conclusions regarding 2007 readiness.

EPA’s review of industry progress shows that engine manufacturers are on target to
introduce new engines in 2007; diesel particulate filters that reduce harmful PM
emissions by more than 90 percent will be used by all manufacturers; NOx control will
be accomplished using proven technologies some of which are in production today; and
engine manufacturers will conduct early prototype testing with trucking customers in
2005. These new clean engines operated on the 15 ppm sulfur diesel fuel will reduce
NOx emissions by 50 percent and PM emissions by more than 90 percent and will
substantially contribute to air quality improvement across the country, help states meet
Clean Air Act goals and further protect public health and the environment.

In October 2003, EPA reported out similar good news on the status of the oil industry to
put in place the 15 ppm sulfur diesel fuel needed to enable these clean diesel engines.
EPA’s analysis of information from 126 refiners contained in its "Summary and Analysis



of the 2003 Highway Diesel Fuel Pre-compliance Reports" shows that fuel suppliers are
positioned to comply with the 15 ppm sulfur standard on time; highway diesel fuel
production will be sufficient to meet demand; and 15 ppm sulfur diesel fuel will be
widely available nationwide.

For a copy of the Highway Diesel Progress Review, Report 2 and additional information
about the Clean Diesel Program, visit: http://www.epa.gov/otaq/diesel.htm .
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